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CERTIFIED MAIL- RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Mr. Larry Gatt, CEO 
Lapeer Plating and Plastics 
395 Demille Road 
Lapeer, Michigan 48846 

Dear Mr. Gatt: 

SECOND VIOLATION NOTICE 

C. HEIDI GRETHER 
DIRECTOR 

SRN: N1863, Lapeer County 

On March 22, 2016, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division (AQD) 
conducted an inspection of Lapeer Plating and Plastics (LPP) located at 395 Demille Road, 
Lapeer. 

The purpose of the inspection was to determine your facility's compliance with the requirements 
of the federal Clean Air Act; and Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); the Air Pollution Control 
Rules; and Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations Part 63 (40CFR63), Subpart N; Consent Order 
AQD No. 27-2015; the administrative rules and the conditions of Permit to ln~tall (PTI) number 
25-13; and General Permit 11-33. 

On March 28, 2016, the AQD sent the company a Violation Notice citing violations discovered 
as a result of the inspection and requested your written response by April 25, 2016. A copy of 
that letter is enclosed for your reference. As of this date, we have received an incomplete 
response to the outstanding violations regarding the tracking of Hazardous Air Pollutants 
(HAPs). The original response stated that HAP tracking would be complete by May 18, 2016. 
These violations are cited as numbers 6 and 7 in the violation dated March 28, 2016 and 
identified below. 

Process Violation Rule/Permit 
Description Number Condition Violated Comments 

FG-FACILITY 6 PTI 25-13 Special Conditions Individual HAP emissions 
1.1, V1.1. and Vl.2.a) through e) are not being tracked or 

recorded. 

FG-FACILITY 7 PTI 25-13 Special Conditions Aggregate HAP emissions 
1.2., V1.1. and Vl.2.a) through e) are not being tracked or 

recorded. 

Please be advised that failure to respond in writing and identifying actions the company will take 
or has taken to resolve the cited violations may result in escalated enforcement action by the 
AQD. Please provide the information requested in our March 28, 2016letter by June 8, 2017, 
which corresponds to 13 days from the date of this letter. 
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Be further advised that issuance of this Violation Notice does not preclude or limit the DEQ's 
ability to initiate any other enforcement action under state or federal law as appropriate. 

If you have any questions regarding the violations or the actions necessary to bring Lapeer 
Plating and Plastics into compliance, please contact me at the telephone number listed below. 

NNH:TG 

Sincerely, 

~"d"~---­
Environmental Quality Analyst 
Air Quality Division 
517-284-6779 

cc/via e-mail: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 
Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, DEQ 
Mr. Chris Ethridge, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Mr. Brad Myatt, DEQ 


